



LOLA meeting: June 10, 2023

Meeting called to order @ 9: 01 am

Officers Present: Paul Duran; Patti Powell; Steve Powell; Pat ten Haaf; Pam Bradfield; Ryan Greenway; Bruce Pickel and Curt Johnson

Officers Absent: None

Last month's minutes and the treasurer report were e-mailed to each officer. Paul asked if everyone read the minutes and treasurer's report. Patti moved to accept the minutes and seconded by Bruce.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Patti read the treasury report. A motion was made to accept the report by Ryan and seconded by Steve.

ACTIVITIES REPORT:

The Spencer township will be holding the annual clean-up day June 17. We need to clean out the basement and take all the discarded leftovers to the dump. Steve said he can borrow a trailer to transport the things. We will meet at the clubhouse on Friday night at 6 pm to clean out the basement. Pam offered to go through the Halloween decorations in order to donate what is still usable.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Curt says we are still on the books for the stairs to the basement to be put in. There is no set date for the work to be done. He has talked to TJ, the handiman at Canadian Lakes, and he will be getting it done before the fishing derby.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

There was some discussion about recycling as Ryan missed the last meeting and he was asking about the TV's that were set out with the trash from the roadside cleanup. Curt stated that Rockford charges \$30.00 a load. Paul said Pierson charges \$70.00 The boater safety class was good. We had 20 people signed up. Two did not pass the class. Paul asked if we should consider doing it again next year or possibly an ORV class.

The canoe/kayak trip was held on June 3. Steve and Patti went with Kat and Lola. Pat's four grandkids went and the two VanGessel men also attended. It was a very poor turn out. Curt suggested we have an event afterwards. He suggested a cornhole tournament, possibly a fund rising event. We did schedule the picnic this year. We served hot dogs and snacks. Getting people to attend the events has been a difficult feat.

August 12 is the next meeting.



NEW BUSINESS:

We talked about the fish stocking project. We have \$2,032.00 to spend. It was suggested we stock walleye 3 years in a row. Last year we paid \$125.00 for delivery. Scott Dixon says we can pick up the fish rather than having them delivered. First we need a permit. Scott will make the application. We can request more and purchase less if we don't have the funds. There was more discussion about planting perch and blue gill rather than walleye. Bruce stated that the DNR already plant walleye. Most people on the lakes fish for blue gill and perch. Since our funds are limited, we can't do it all. Scott will get the permit for all three and we may have to go with less. Bruce said there will be a report done regarding the fish. He will let us know the results.

NOMINATIONS: Paul for President, Patti for Treasurer, Ryan and Steve as trustee are all up for renewal. No new nominations were entered.

TOWNSHIP REPORT:

No one attended. Meetings are at 5:30 on the 3rd Tuesday of each month.
Splash pad is being constructed.